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Greetings in the name of the most High. 
 
As to my work in the past, due to lots of people who were affected by delta 
variant almost thousands of people died already, that's why our government 
strictly implemented the lockdown and its ordinance. Here in my town, 
Kalayaan, they say almost every other day people are dying, the curfew is 
6:00 p.m. until 6:00 a.m. and only one in the family is allowed to go out of their 
homes for reasonable cause only, like buying medicines and other prime 
commodities. In addition, any violation to the ordinances must be fined 1,000 
pesos for first offense, a second offense with 2,000 pesos and third offense 
will be 5,000 pesos with imprisonment for three months. 
 
We are now in 2 months of lockdown, people are suffering from great hunger, 
the brethren worship is also affected so much, only 10 to 12 people are 
allowed to worship although our mayor is close to me but he also warned me, 
let's just obey the law. 
 
The house of brother Narcing is safe and free from authorities that's why we 
can gather together more than 12 and the captain and councilors there are 
close to me, but unfortunately, the door to door preaching is strictly prohibited 
to avoid from communicable disease. I think it is the poor months of my 
ministry. 
 
The barangay captain of Jasaan, although she is also close to me, but for two 
weeks we were not allowed to go there so brother Lino and brother Venson 
were the one who handle the services there while we could not go. In San 
Antonio, the three weeks services was handled by brother Narcing and 
brother Michael Jobert but last sunday I was able to go there, the services 
here in Longos is continuous.   
 
Last sunday, I had a chance to preach to a police named Macuha while I'm 
visiting to brother Michael Jobert, it's almost a half an hour. I gave him the 
leaflet of The One True Church. He greatly appreciated my explanation and 
he is open for my preaching. The checkpoint is only three houses away from 
us here along the highway.  
 
As to my health, I'm getting better and better every day but I still have to go 
and have another blood chem next month to determine it well.  Thank you 



very very much brother Jim together with all the elders there at Loop, of 
course to all the brethren there as well.  
 
Likewise to brother Ron Gray and his beloved wife sister Louise. And of 
course to the Elders there at Fort Worth together with all the brethren there. 
 
Thank you Lord in having this kinds of brethren. You're all kept in our ardent 
prayers to guard and be free from dangerous delta variant. We are all blessed 
cause no one among us is affected by it. 
 
 
 
In Christ,  
Efren 

 


